
Parking Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – Wednesday 7/19/2017 – 7:00pm 

1. Roll Call –  Todd Huffman, Joe Mantey, Mike Fera, Rachel Gallagher, Ken Crutcher,         
 John Perry, Kevin Christiansen, City Manager David Murphy, DDA Director Kate Night,
 Officer Ted 

 

2. Approval of agenda -- approved 
 

3. Public Comment -- None 
 -- Todd – inserted Greg Cowley’s email  
         - Walker states need 500 spots 
         - expect loss of Maxfield lot in Spring 
 

4. Approval of minutes –  
 -- June 2017 – approved – Rachel motion, John 2nd 
 

5. Liaison Update (DDA, Council, City Manager) 
  -- Greg Cowley reassigned, Rachel Gallagher reassigned 
  -- DDA new issues – Rachel – asks Parking Committee to join September 6th meeting to 
 highlight parking updates/accomplishments and discuss Walker study 
  -- Council on new issues – David – discusses what’s needed, and how to present to Council 
 ie. process for establishing ordinance.   
  -- OHM update – David -- 9ft minimum spaces. Waiting on engineering input 
 

6. Top 3 Ideas from Committee Members regarding reoccurring issues 
  -- John – prepared/compiled list of committee input for discussion and working document 
  -- help public find parking, work with DDA, awareness campaign, walkability, potential of  
  parking structure with Maxfield developer, re-parking, pay-to-park on GR, … , … 
  -- David – Public education -- video, Facebook, Channel 15  
  -- overall, the top 3 ideas discussion was rich 
 

7. Public Parking Capacity and Improvements 
-- possible re-striping 
-- much of this was discussed as part of agenda item #6 
 

8. Public Safety Update 
-- 46 tickets downtown 
-- New hire, Steve Roberts, starts next week 
-- now have 3 cameras in place over parking lots 
-- Joe – suggests lot camera to manage Farmer’s Market parking 
 

9. Re-Parking 
-- Rachel G – ordinance is just a tool to penalize those that abuse current order. Supports 
 more enforcement 
-- Joe – parking in North Lot, then moving to South – not a problem – likely employees    
    could find a closer non-timed lot to use.  



 -- Suggests support for stronger step increases on fines for repeat offenders, and    
     using lot cameras as time stamp support for issuing violations rather than officer 
  
-- Ken – “middle way” -- suggests using more random enforcement scheduling,  
-- Todd – possible separate issues – shuffling and step tickets 
-- All agree that moving from one lot to another is acceptable 
 

10. Data Mining 
-- much of this was discussed as part of agenda item #6 
 

11. Committee comments 
-- Joe – good start, suggests a matrix of John’s committee list of top 3 
-- David – suggests we consolidate them and add to agenda 
-- Introduction of Kate Night – DDA Director 
 

12. Adjournment   

  


